


To the Membership of the Grand Jurors’ Association of Orange County


President Pro Tem Message December 2, 2021


In celebration of our 50th Anniversary, we had honored guests, Presiding Judge Eric 
Larsh, Assistant Presiding Judge Maria Hernandez, Public Information Officer, Kostas 
Kalaitzidis, Vice President of Development for Be Well OC, Stacy Skwarlo. 

John Moohr presented a donation to Be Well OC to Stacy Skwarlo on behalf of the 
association for their work  meeting the challenges of the mentally ill in Orange County 
and addressing findings and recommendations made by a number of Grand Jury Reports.  


The earliest one I was able to determine was  in 1987-1988, and Judy Davison, a member 
of that panel attended  the luncheon. Please submit the name of any organization that is 
addressing findings/recommendations from Grand Jury Reports.




Grand Jurors’ Association of Orange County



Judge Carter swore in  newly elected Board of Directors. 


 As many of our members are aware, Judge Carter spent quite a bit of time in Afghanistan 
and was unable to attend some of our December luncheons because he was teaching men 
and women the Rule of Law in Afghanistan  Sharing his personal experience with the 
people he taught and dealt with gave us insight into the situation most of us have very 

little knowledge of.  Judges Larsh and Hernandez will keep us informed on the date when 
the Court will host Judge Carter’s extended talk on Afghanistan. 





Kostas spoke of the current recruitment for the 2021-2022 panel.  






Joe Moreland, past president of the association, is our retiring Treasurer.  Joe has served 
the Association tirelessly, and has been a great resource for many years.  

Bart Harlan, our current Secretary and Parliamentarian Extraordinaire is also retiring. 

We are very grateful for their service to the Association and their commitment to 
Community Service.  


Our March luncheon will be March 3rd at the Elks Lodge in Santa Ana, 751 S. Lyon 
Street, Santa Ana.  It is just west of the 55 fwy/Edinger.  


Have a Merry Christmas & a safe and healthy New Year!


Lynn Bonas


Following is a contact list for the board. 


Email Addresses for the Board of Directors


info@gjaoc.org	 	 General Information


mailto:info@gjaoc.org


rsvp@gjaoc.org	 	 RSVP for luncheons


president@gjaoc.org	 President


programs@gjaoc.org	 1st VP, programs


membership@gjaoc.org	 2nd VP, membership


secretary@gjaoc.org		 Secretary


treasurer@gjaoc.org		 Treasurer


ocgo@gjaoc.org	 	 Chair, OC Go Measure M Oversight


nominate@gjaoc.org	 Chair, Nominating Committee


donations@gjaoc.org	 Chair, Ad Hoc Committee for donations


newsletter@gjaoc.org	 Newsletter
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